June Notes

Fallen Oak Tree

The Board wants to thank all that helped dispose of the fallen oak tree that landed on Shelokum a few weeks ago. The Board had a proposal from a tree service for \$734 to remove the fallen tree. Members of the neighborhood stepped forward and the total cost for removing the tree ended up being \$60. The Board wants to thank those that helped, Larry Black, Noa Gigena, Ron Garst, and Rob Hatteberg (a resident of Vista Ridge). The Board is considering a wood carving for the remaining portion of the trunk.

Neighborhood Issues

The Board does not receive many concerns from the neighborhood but when issues are raised, they generally revolve around two issues, pets and speeding cars. The issue of vehicles speeding on Tillicum and Shelokum has been and still is an issue, particularly at the bottom of the hilly portions. The school year is ending and that means there will be more children out and about. Please slow down and take the few extra seconds it takes to reach your destination. Your pets belong to you and not your neighbors or the neighborhood. Please take responsibility for your animals by keeping them in your yard, using leashes, and picking up their waste. Pet waste is not "natural" and it causes environmental and health issues.

Board News

The effort to close the storage unit and build a location for AHHA property should culminate with the construction of a storage shed in the Commons early next week.

The community picnic is scheduled for Saturday, July 13. The Board hopes everyone will attend and use this as an opportunity to meet all the new neighbors of the neighborhood. The picnic will coincide with the Annual Meeting of the Members so please consider attending. This will be an excellent opportunity to communicate your thoughts or concerns to the AHHA Board. The Board is still working on menu items for the picnic and it is still looking for volunteers to help with the event.

The Board appreciates input from the community so if you have a comment or suggestion, please email, board@abiquaheights.com. You will receive a prompt reply.